
From: Agner, Tracy on behalf of DEP_CD
To: PBermil1@wm.com
Cc: sgrant@wm.com; Jmizerany@scsengineers.com; sramaley@wm.com; david.bromfield@ocfl.net; Rainey, Allen;

Lubozynski, Tom; Watkins, Aaron; Phillips, Reggie; Young, Michael; clark.moore@dep.state.fl.us
Subject: Vista Landfill Groundwater Monitoring Report Review
Date: Tuesday, May 28, 2013 8:02:35 AM
Attachments: 87801 Dec 2012 GW Monitoring Report Review Letter.pdf
Importance: High

Dear Mr. Bermillo,
 
Note:  We must receive verification that you are able to access the documents. Your
immediate reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify accessibility of the
document(s).
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District, is issuing electronic
documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of hard copies through the
United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering
community.
Documents addressed in this email may require immediate action within a specified time
frame. Please open and review the document(s) as soon as possible, and verify that they are
accessible. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the
Engineer-of-Record. If you have any problems opening the documents or would like further
information, please contact the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central
District.
 
If you have questions about the project please contact me at the Central District Office at
(407)897-2931.
 
Thanks and have a great day.
 
Tracy L. Agner, Staff Assistant
Business Resource Management Program
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
3319 Maguire Blvd., Ste. 232
Orlando, FL  32803
407-897-2931
 

 

Please take a few minutes to share your comments on the service you received from the department
by clicking on this link. DEP Customer Survey.
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SECRETARY
 
May 28, 2013 
 
 
By E-Mail 
PBermil1@wm.com   
 
Mr. Paul Bermillo OCD-SW-13-1540 
Waste Management Inc. of Florida 
Environmental Protection Manager 
3510 Rio Vista Ave. 
Orlando, FL 32805 


 
Orange County – SW WACS # 87081 
Vista Landfill Class III 
Permit Number SO48-0165969-018  
Review of 2012 December Groundwater Monitoring Report 


 
Dear Mr. Bermillo: 
 
On your behalf, SCS Engineers submitted a report titled “Vista Landfill Semi-Annual Water Quality 
Monitoring Report—Second Semi-Annual Monitoring 2012” dated February 14, 2013, and received March 
13, 2013.  Based on our review of the report, no immediate actions are required by your facility.  None of the 
wells currently require Evaluation Monitoring. 
 
The attachment to this letter details the Department’s review of the report.  Please address each of the 
comments contained in the attachment and perform corrective actions prior to the next groundwater sampling 
event. 
 
You can contact Allen Rainey by e-mail at allen.rainey@dep.state.fl.us or phone at (407) 897-2929 with 
questions about this letter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
___________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste & Air Resource Programs Administrator 
 
FTL/ar 
 
Attachment:  Semi-Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report Review 
 
cc: Sheree Grant sgrant@wm.com 


Joseph Mizerany, SCS Engineers Jmizerany@scsengineers.com  
Seth Ramaley sramaley@wm.com 
David Bromfield, OCEPD, david.bromfield@ocfl.net 
Clark Moore, FDEP, clark,moore@dep.state.fl.us 


www.dep.state.fl.us 
 



mailto:PBermil1@wm.com

mailto:allen.rainey@dep.state.fl.us

mailto:sgrant@wm.com

mailto:Jmizerany@scsengineers.com

mailto:sramaley@wm.com

mailto:david.bromfield@ocfl.net





 


www.dep.state.fl.us 
 


Attachment 1:  Semi-Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report Review 
 
The Department has the following comments concerning the “Vista Landfill Semi-Annual Water Quality 
Monitoring Report—Second Semi-Annual Monitoring 2012” dated February 14, 2013: 
 


1. Although the benzene concentration of 0.81 µg/L in MW-FL3 was below groundwater quality standards, future 
reports from the facility should note whether the benzene concentration is increasing. 


 
2. Please explain why the facility requested analyses and reported results for parameters that are not required by its 


Monitoring Plan Implementation Schedule dated October 1, 2012.  Those parameters are semi-volatile organic 
compounds, coliforms, asbestos, herbicides, dioxins and furans, carbamates, radioactive materials, and 
polychlorinated biphenyls. 


 
3. The facility’s data upload to the Water Assurance Compliance System (WACS) is incomplete.  This appears to be 


an electronic data submission problem unrelated to well sampling events or analytical testing.  Out of the 18 
monitoring wells, only MW-2A and MW-5A have complete analytical data entry.   The other 16 monitoring wells 
have analytical data missing for the following 24 parameters.  Please work with Clark Moore 
(clark.moore@dep.state.fl.us) to resolve the problem. 


 
Barium, benzene, bromodichloromethane, bromoform, carbon tetrachloride, chloroform, 
dibromochloromethane, 1,2-dichlorobenzene, 1,4-dichlorobenzene, 1,2-dichloroethane, 
1,1-dichloroethene, cis-1,2-dichloroethene, trans-1,2-dichloroethene, 1,2-
dichloropropane, ehthylbenzene, dichloromethane, styrene, tetrachloroethene, toluene, 
1,1,1-trichloroethane, 1,1,2-trichloroethane, trichloroethene, vinyl chloride, xylenes 


 
4. There are no records indicating the facility notified the Department of the December 2012 


monitoring well samplings.  The facility must notify the Department of all groundwater sampling 
events. 


 
5. The first page of the TestAmerica laboratory’s “Case Narrative” pages indicates that the 


laboratory received two samples on December 15, 2012, but none of the Chain of Custody forms 
show that date as a received date.  One of the Chain of Custody forms lists a trip blank, but the 
laboratory noted it was not received. 


 
6. TestAmerica laboratory was used to measure dissolved oxygen, pH, specific conductivity, 


temperature, turbidity and colors and sheens.  The laboratory specifically notes that pH should be 
performed in the field immediately following sampling.  The MPIS specifically indicates all of 
those parameters are “Field Parameters.” 


 
7. The facility submitted an insufficient volume of water samples, preventing the laboratory from 


performing best practices for quality assurance and control for EPA Method 8260B analyses.  
That method detects all the organic compounds listed in 40 Code of Federal Regulations 258, 
Appendix I, “Criteria for Municipal Solid Waste Landfills.”  Please ensure the taking of sufficient 
sample volumes during future monitoring well sampling events. 


 
8. The Groundwater Sampling Logs are incomplete.  Specifically, neither the “Well Volume Purge” 


nor the “Sampling Data” sections contain data.  The “Sampling Data” section references seeing 
the Chain of Custody form and bottle order worksheet for the data, but the sample volume taken 
from the wells is not recorded on any of the Chain of Custody forms.  Please complete each 
column of the “Sampling Data” section for future reports.  If there is insufficient water volume 
for sampling, this should be noted on the Groundwater Sampling Log. 



mailto:clark.moore@dep.state.fl.us




